

15 Marylebone Road | London | NW1 5JD

nwlccgs.ccg.foi@nhs.net

22 November 2018

Dear Kyle Preston,

Freedom of Information request NHS Hammersmith & Fulham CCG (Ref: CCG/11294)

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request made to NHS Hammersmith & Fulham CCG.

You requested the following information:

Dear NHS Hammersmith & Fulham Clinical Commissioning Group,

- Please supply a copy of the CCG's latest IT/IM&T/Digital Strategy?
- Does the CCG work within a shared services agreement with surrounding Trusts or CCGs?
- Does the CCG outsource any of their IT Infrastructure services?
- Who is the CCG's current Chief Clinical Information Officer?
- Who is the CCG's current CIO/ IT Director?
- Which member of the board is responsible for IT?
- Please provide an organisation chart for your IM&T department?
- Which member of the CCG is the SRO for the STP engagements?
- What proportion of the CCG IM&T Department is made up of interim staff and permanent staff?
- Is the CCG looking to migrate to the cloud in the next 2 years?
- Are the Trust considering their options of outsourcing their IT Services in the next 3 years?

Our response to your request is:

The seven CCGs in North West London (NHS Brent CCG, NHS Central London CCG, NHS Ealing CCG, NHS Hammersmith & Fulham CCG, NHS Harrow CCG, NHS Hounslow CCG, and NHS Ealing CCG) share an ICT Team. This is a joint response.

Question 1) Please supply a copy of the CCG's latest IT/IM&T/Digital Strategy? I will provide a copy as soon as I can.



Question 2) Does the CCG work within a shared services agreement with surrounding Trusts or CCGs?

No.

Question 3) Does the CCG outsource any of their IT Infrastructure services?

Question 4) Who is the CCG's current Chief Clinical Information Officer? **Not applicable.**

Question 5) Who is the CCG's current CIO/ IT Director? **Bill Sturman.**

Question 6) Which member of the board is responsible for IT? **No specific member.**

Question 7) Please provide an organisation chart for your IM&T department? **Structure chart is attached.**

Question 8) Which member of the CCG is the SRO for the STP engagements? Juliet Brown is Director of the NW London STP and Dr Mohini Parmar is the Clinical Director.

Questin 9) What proportion of the CCG IM&T Department is made up of interim staff and permanent staff?

Approximately 5% are interim for very short-term requirements.

Question 10) Is the CCG looking to migrate to the cloud in the next 2 years? We use systems that are hosted both locally and externally and are looking at business systems in line with NHS direction.

Question 11) Are the Trust considering their options of outsourcing their IT Services in the next 3 years?

No plans.

If you are dissatisfied with our response you can request an internal review of your response by emailing nwlccgs.ccg.foi@nhs.net. The outcome will be reported back to you. Where you feel your request has still not been dealt with properly, you can appeal to the Information Commissioner by writing to: *The Information Commissioner, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow SK9 5AF.*

Further information on the Freedom of Information Act is available at: http://www.ico.org.uk.

Yours sincerely,

Freedom of Information Team